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Peach was so keen on design that he was a founder of the Design Industries Association which 

was established in 1915 out of a Design Club which started in 1908. He knew more about 

German design and Germany itself than any other founder member of the DIA and spoke the 

language well. He was familiar with the work of German furniture designers through his Dryad 

company. Peach was highly involved in the organisation of the DIA and set up and ran many 

exhibitions. His interest in print design and quality led him to be a monitor of advertising 

standards. A suggestion that the frontage of London Road station and the bridge parapets be 

adorned with advertising caused uproar and a campaign was waged against the ideas of the 

Midland Railway Company by the Kyrle Society with the Rotary Club, the Literary and 

Philosophical Society and the Footpaths Association in support. Regrettably the argument was 

lost although in the process Peach wrote to the Spectator magazine to rally support. 

 

The Kyrle Society campaign led to a swelling of public pride which in turn led to the foundation 

of Leicester Civic Society although the organisation subsequently folded to start up again in its 

present form in 1979. Indeed Harry Peach was also highly involved in the preservation of the 

countryside decrying blatant roadside advertising (which also occurred alongside railways, 

remember the two men carrying a ladder) especially on village shops and petrol stations/garages. 

He was instrumental in arranging a national conference in Leicester in 1928 for the Footpaths 

Preservation Society. No other than Clough Williams-Ellis (of Portmeirion fame) who was a 

member of the CPRE stated that the movement that would spring from the conference might well 

be known as the Leicester Movement, so strong were the convictions of Peach and his local 

supporters. Typically Peach noted in 1929/30 ‘the existence of indiscriminate development 

[farmhouses] at Stonehenge, our oldest and grandest national monument’. 

 

So what an unknown (well at least to many, I would think) body of influential men existed in 

Leicester in the late 1800s and the first 30 years of the 20
th

 century. Leicester should be proud of 

these thinking activists who have had such an influence on our environment locally and 

nationally and were in at the beginning of some of our treasured ‘protection’ organisations. 

 

Information in this article was obtained, with thanks, from a book on Harry Peach by Pat 

Kirkham published in 1986.  

 

I hope to write a further article in a future issue on the houses in which Harry Hardy Peach lived 

in. 

Colin Towell 

 

PS: there is a further Titanic local connection mentioned in the report on our visit to the Manor 

House in Newton Harcourt in June 2014. 
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